
Chess 

 

 

Chess club Zukertort Amstelveen             

organises: 

The Championship for teams of primary schools  

For Amstelveen and Uithoorn 

on Sunday March 23, 2025 

 

 

Teams  : Each school may register up to 4 teams. There is a 

maximum of 40 teams for the tournament. Each  

team consists of a minimum of 4 and a maximum of 6 

players. There are always 4 players playing per match. 

There is a fixed board order during the tournament. 

 

Location : Hermann Wesselink College, Startbaan 3, Amstelveen 

 

Room open   :  11.45 am 

 

Registration  :  until 12.15 pm  

 

Start                       :  12.45 pm. We play 7 rounds without a chess clock. We 

referee games after 25 minutes based on numbers of 

pieces captured. Limited admittance of parents to 

matches. Team-members cannot interfere with games. 

 

Award ceremony  :  approx. 17.15 hrs 

 

Registration  :  Per team - Before March 16,  8 pm (preferably earlier)  

    by contacting Michiel Harmsen 

    mobile: 06-10703342 

    e-mail: scholierentoernooi@zukertortamstelveen.nl 

 

Admission fee : € 10.- per team, cash, when registering a team  



Championship Teams Primary School 
 
Placement for SGA final and Dutch championship 

The preliminary round of the Primary School Championship is intended to in-

troduce children to the sport of chess. However, it is also the preliminary round 

for the Primary School Championship for the Region in and around Amsterdam: 

the Schaakbond Groot-Amsterdam (SGA). 

 

Semi-Finals is on Sunday 6 April 2025 in the Hermann Wesselink College, 

Startbaan 3, Amstelveen (with 40 teams). The number of places for the semi-

finals depends on the number of participating teams. There are probably at least 

seven teams that qualify. If your school team qualifies for this, you will immedi-

ately receive an invitation to this tournament. We will use digital clocks in the 

semi-finals. 

 

The SGA final is on Sunday 13 April 2025. We will use digital clocks then al-

so. The 8 best teams of the SGA compete here for qualification for the Dutch 

Championship school chess! 

 

Registration 

Registration preferably as soon as possible but no later than 16 March 8 pm and 

by email to scholierentoernooi@zukertortamstelveen.nl. Due to the great interest 

last year, we do not allow any more teams after the registration date closes, one 

week before the tournament. When more than 40 teams register, we will put 

teams on a waiting list. Each school can register at most 4 teams. Please notify 

us of the withdrawal of a team in good time, so that we can admit a team from 

the waiting list. 

When registering, please provide: 

•  participating children names (minimum 4, maximum 6) 

•  team leader name, telephone number and email address  

•  school name  

•  team name  

 

Catering 

We play at a location with only limited possibilities for catering. Therefore, 

preferably bring your own food and drinks and a cup! 


